PPCMA Update 04-05-07

Dear PPCMA Members:


Below are our updates on the key meetings that occurred at Pecan Plantation this week, and other information you may be interested in. 

RV, Boat & Trailer Parking Lawsuit
"Pecan Plantation Unincorporated Association of Concerned Property Owners versus Pecan Plantation Owners Association, Inc., Cause No. C2007-00159 pending before the Honorable Wayne Bridewell, 249th Judicial District Court"
The subject hearing has been re-scheduled for 1:30 pm Wednesday May 30th at the Johnson County Courthouse. Should there be any further changes or news on this ongoing lawsuit now facing PPOA, we will make every effort to get any information to you as it becomes available.


Men's Golf Association (MGA) Board (04-03-07) 

 
The recent tournament between Pecan's MGA and De Cordova's MGA netted over $500 for the Pecan MGA all of which will go back into our golf course.  In addition, the tournament allowed PPOA to gross over $1,200 in green fees and food service.  It was a very successful tournament with Pecan MGA winning the traveling trophy.

 
Stan Wied, chairman of the Adopt-A-Hole committee reported that there will be a work day on Monday April 16th beginning at 8:00 A.M. Any and all help will be appreciated from golfers and non-golfers as we help Michael Underwood and his crew spruce up our golf course.

 
Mr. Carter Gresham, newly appointed chairman of the Men's member/guest tournament, attended the meeting for the purpose of introducing himself and briefing the board on his plans for the tournament.  The tournament will be held in September.

 
May 18th will be the annual MGA Guest Day Tournament.  MGA members are urged to invite a guest to play with them for this tournament but it is not mandatory.

Golf Committee (04-04-07)

Don Fairweather chaired the meeting.

 
Bobby White, Head Golf Professional reported that the new identification sticker program had begun and in the first week 336 carts were registered with the new stickers.  Each time a cart is registered, the sticker number and name of the cart owner goes into the security computer files.  As a reminder, ALL golf carts within Pecan Plantation must be registered regardless of intended use.

 
Mr. White reported that during March, the Pecan Golf Course play totaled 3,953 rounds.  This volume of golf rounds represents near full utilization of our available tee times.  Year-to-date the total rounds is 8,521.

 
The Fore-Tees System is being utilized by 80% of the people requesting tee times.

 
In response to a request from the MGA, Mr. White agreed to: 
·     Not eliminate the Thursday Men's golf program except on Thursdays preceding a regularly scheduled MGA tournament.
·     The professional staff reporting the winners of all events to the Fort Worth Star Telegram.
 
Michael Underwood, Golf Course Superintendent reported that his crew had been busy helping landscape the front circle.  He also reported that new grass will be placed in front of the Clubhouse. Also plans are going forward to re-pave the cart path leading from the pro shop to the number 1 tee and to the cart storage building.  New ball washers will be installed on holes 1-5 by May 1st.

 
Michael Bartholomew reported on several projects to include: 
·     Exterior painting of the clubhouse to begin soon
·     Re-surfacing the pool deck to begin immediately
·     Sprucing up the teen room and adjoining areas
·     Announced David Jeffries as the new Communications Manager
·     Indicated the planned formation of a communications task force
·     Indicated that the food service department has been very busy and that reservations would be appreciated from those planning to use the dining facilities 
·     The Easter Buffet is almost sold out for all three seatings
 
Mr. Fairweather closed the meeting by indicating that in May the new Golf Committee would be in place representing the new fiscal year.

Architectural Control Committee (04-05-07)

Paul Greer chaired the meeting.  First, previous minutes were approved. Paul reported that he had attended a recent meeting with the By-laws Committee (See PPCMA Update of 03-29-07) to provide input to their review of the Rules & Regulations, pertaining to ACC issues. Paul added that two ACC items will be discussed at tonight's PPOA Board Meeting.

Monte Lewis briefly reviewed the agenda for tonight's Board meeting, and added that President Guffey has initiated a "Communications Survey". Monte encouraged the ACC members to sign up for next year's ACC, and said it looks like the turnover may be as high as 60%. He thanked the members for all their hard work. Monte mentioned the RV lawsuit, and that a TRO is in place for 45 days. Regarding the RV Storage/Carport issue and variance request for 9001 Greenleaves, (See PPCMA Updates of 03-03-07 & 03-16-07), Monte said he would be contacting Don Middleton to inform him a decision would be held off on for now due to the change in venue.

It was noted that for the Building Permit Application, a final sentence will be added that states, "No Contingency Approvals." In other words, permits will either be approved or disapproved. Any issues must be remedied prior to approval, which will mean some future permits may need to be resubmitted.

The ACC Compliance Staff reported that there are now 15 pending building permit applications for the committee to review. Also, it was noted ACC staff is now in full swing regarding enforcement of mowing requirements. They also noted that at present nothing in the Rules & Regulations require continuous building efforts once a home is started, and suggested that some new language be considered as part of the By-Laws Committee review to clear this up.

PPOA Board of Directors Meeting (04-05-07)

The meeting was called to order by Gary Guffey, with about 60 members in the audience. First, he encouraged members to sign up for committees. Then, in what can best be described as a monumental shift in leadership philosophy for Pecan Plantation, Gary began talking about his strong desire to increase and dramatically improve communications at Pecan Plantation. As far as board meetings themselves, he wants them to be less "rubber stamp" in nature. Before any votes are taken, he agreed to open the floor for member input during the meeting itself. As for the open session, he said index cards were available for questions, but not required, unlike in the last few years. There would no longer be a rigid time limit for questions from the audience, but he respectfully asked that questions or comments be concise and hopefully less than three or four minutes long. It was very notable that Gary did not have "the gavel" in the meeting, which has historically been used on the audience. Gary mentioned his recent "Communications Survey" placed in the Columns, and requested everyone participate.

Gary then introduced Bob Lowrey, the official Public Information Officer (PIO) for the board. Bob has been asked to lead a Communications Task Force. Bob then presented details of what his new program will consist of. He acknowledged that the membership wants accurate, timely and effective communications. He will form a group of 5 - 10 people, that will begin working around April 16th to assess and develop recommendations for all venues of PPOA communication. The Task Force will complete and publish their recommendations within a 30 - 60 day time frame, and report back to the board and membership. Bob requested that anyone interested in being considered for the Task Force please drop him an e-mail at BOBL@PPOAWEB.COM. He is looking for folks with no agenda other than improving communications, hopefully some communications experience, team players and that are willing to work.

Gary reported on a couple of issues that had come up with the Anthonys regarding their new Villas development. First, they had devised C&Rs that specifically exempted them from paying the $1000 ACC building permit fee. Secondly, they had proposed the formation of a Villa homeowners association that would exist within the existing PPOA homeowners association. PPOA had formally objected to both. The Anthonys have now dropped the idea of a Villas homeowners association. The $1000 ACC Permit Fee issue has not been resolved, but Gary Guffey explained that the fee structure is part of Pecan's governing documents, and therefore the board does not have the authority to allow the exemption. (See PPCMA Updates of 02-22-07 & 03-23-07 - LENMO Committee for more details)

Gary then reported that the Marina has been cited by the Health Department, based on new regulations, that food must be cooked within an enclosed area. PPOA has 90 days to either comply or present a compliance plan. Additionally, the Marina lost its' Liquor License about four months ago due to some procedural changes, with applications now sent to a different place than payments for fees. It is expected the License will be back in place soon. Minutes of the previous board meeting were then approved unanimously.

Due to scheduling, a request for variance to allow a garage opening to partially face the street at 9600 Taxiway was heard. It was noted that this variance had previously been granted to the former owners of the lot, and was the best solution to orientation of the garage. The variance was approved by all except Marv Jensen, who abstained.

Lynda Tomlinson was then approved as Treasurer, replacing Gene Kellough who resigned for health reasons.

Bob Osterling then gave the Financial Report, through February. (See PPCMA Update of 03-23-07 - Finance Committee for details). In summary, PPOA net income for the month was $20,905 versus a budget of $2,782. On a year to date basis, PPOA has lost ($8,155) versus a budgeted loss of ($43,382). For capital, Bob presented figures that show capital is on track. For 2007 already approved projects plus 2006 carryover projects, about $810,000 will ultimately be spent, versus an approved amount of about $807,000. PPOA now has an available cash reserve of $1,673,724.

County Commissioner Dick Roan then spoke on issues regarding Barnett Shale drilling in Hood County. Dick focused on the additional road repair costs that the county is experiencing due to the dramatic increase in gas development related truck traffic. The county's road repair budget for the entire year will now be spent by the third week in October. Unfortunately the $485 fee for overweight oilfield truck permits goes to the Texas Railroad Commission and not the county. For the 2004 through 2007 three year time frame, additional road repair costs of $622,900 are projected. Dick reported that while 204 companies have filed drilling permits, only 17 companies are responsible for over 60% of the wells now producing. Dick is holding meetings with the 17 companies in an effort to request that they voluntarily fund their share of the $383,094 associated with their collective activities. This money would be forwarded directly to the county Road Operations area to offset some of the additional road repair costs. Dick pointed out that the county operates under laws that would trigger a tax rollback vote should the budget be increased by more than 8% in a given year. The county has the current dilemma of being constrained with regard to increasing the road repair budget, even though additional ad valorem tax revenues are coming in from the new gas wells. His voluntary program would help close the gap. He is optimistic many of the 17 companies will cooperate. Gary added that Dick will be coming to board meetings on a regular basis to provide updates on county issues to the board and membership.

Gary then introduced Bob Newton as the local "Ralph Nader" when it comes to watching Quicksilver's gas plant across the river. Bob had held a Town Hall meeting several months back, where Quicksilver representatives made several promises to the Pecan audience. He reported that communications from them had declined in recent months, and Quicksilver had been less than fully cooperative. They had not complied with letting a group of PPOA members tour the facility to see what all is in place. Bob just simply showed up recently at the plant, and was shown around by the person on site. He said there is 200,000 gallons of natural gas liquids storage at the plant, with 30,000 gallons of methanol. Two of the three plants planned for the site have now been installed. While Quicksilver had previously promised to use electric driven compressor motors as opposed to natural gas fired engines for the third plant, which would drastically reduce noise and pollution, there was now talk that Plant Three might not be electrified. However, based on all the complaints from Pecan residents, there was talk that the third plant might be moved to another location. It was mentioned by some in the audience that municipal ordinances similar to Fort Worth would get at the issue, but would require incorporation. Some concerns over the potential blast radius from the storage tanks should they ever explode and risks related to local aviation were also brought up. It is obvious Bob wants to see pressure from Pecan continue.

AFEs for five capital expenditures were then approved by the board. (See PPCMA Update of 03-23-07 - Finance Committee for details). The projects are as follows:
· Clubhouse Repainting  $50,953
· Tractor & Boom Mower  $40,000 plus tax
· Pool Deck Resurface      $29,000
· Marina Pumps               $17,860
· Copier                            $9,379
Modifications to Chapter 5 of the Rules & Regulations were then approved. Among the items mentioned were better language to address Pecan access by the Village, rules to stop parking on grass and ID tags now required for all golf carts. (PPCMA will provide the new Rules & Regulations on our web site once available)

Mitch Tyra then reported that there had been no significant reports with regard to the wild hog control, and that he wants however to continue the limited and temporary waiver of firearms discharge indefinitely based on the problems posed by hogs along the river.

A variance was then heard and unanimously approved for 5619 Equestrian, a 3.5 acre ten sided lot, to allow the stable and corral to be built other than directly behind the house as required. Due to the irregular nature of the lot and its' proximity to the Nutcracker golf course, the proposed location for the stable was the only workable solution.

Michael Bartholomew then gave the Management report. He reported on the pool resurfacing, a review of the parks for repair needs, pea gravel being placed at the PAC playground, signage now in at the PAC, a May 1st Youth Calendar for Summer activities, being almost full for Easter reservations, plans to do quarterly updates to the menu, the upcoming April 21st Garage Sale Day, David Jefferies the new IT Manager and the new Pecan Value Card Program. The Value Card Program will allow money to be credited to the card for use at any PPOA facility, with the ability to recharge the card with more money. This will replace the old Pecan Bucks, but will never expire, unlike the Bucks.

Ron Keeney then announced that the Pecan VFD & EMS will soon be having a large fund raising campaign drive. Team captains will lead a neighbor to neighbor effort aimed at increasing the current 38% level of PPOA members that regularly contribute to Fire & EMS.

The meeting then went to open session, although Gary had asked for audience input at all points during the meeting.

The first question was where things stood on the Clubhouse Renovation? Gary answered that while the House Committee is looking at many ideas, there is no approved plan, and the board will consider things as they come up.

Next someone asked when the pool resurface would be finished, and was told May 24th, in time for the summer opening.

A question was asked how we control outside parties that have Pecan stickers and sell their car. Mitch said some of the new Chapter 5 rules place compliance responsibility on the member that has obtained the sticker for a non member. All outside stickers are reviewed annually, and can be de-activated electronically.

Someone asked why the individuals arrested in the recent robbery attempt on Pecan Foods had been transported out of Hood County. The answer was that one had been a Pecan resident, the other a guest, and they were moved because the Hood County Juvenile Detention Center has been closed.

A final question asked who the new Communications Task Force will report to, and how it would be different from the previously disbanded Communications Committee. Gary responded that, if successful, this could re-incarnate the Communications Committee, and that the Task Force would report to the board.

PPCMA Advisory Council Member Dan White then personally commended Gary Guffey on what he described as a refreshing meeting, with a new openness. He praised Gary for allowing member input, and expressed his positive support for the formation of the Communications Task Force as one of the very best things he had heard in a long while.

The meeting then concluded.

That concludes this update. PPCMA is extremely pleased to see the new direction being set by PPOA's new President, Gary Guffey, in terms of his very apparent desire to improve communications. Folks, this is a very major milestone, and one we are very optimistic about!

We continue to encourage all of you to help us "spread the word" by forwarding these updates to your Pecan friends and neighbors. To be added to PPCMA's confidential e-mail update list, all that is necessary is to send a request to join to PPCMA@charter.net. Folks may also visit our web site www.PPCMA.org for more details.

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Mike "Robo" Robinius

Ray Stallings

Dan White

To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
